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We have been able to welcome all the girls back this week and 
have enjoyed meeting many parents at our morning and       
afternoon tea events.  
 
Ms Sheridan says that òit has been an exciting start to the    
Upper Prep with the highlight for most of the new girls  being   
decorating their lockers! The girls have also been making full 
use of the new facilities, from playing Jenga in the new     
common room to saving baby snails in the Quad!  
 
I would like to  give a huge thanks to my Year eights who have 
really helped the other girls settle into Dunn House and 
have been fantastic "big sisters".  
 
It was also lovely to meet so many of the parents during our 
tea and coffee afternoon and give them an opportunity to 
have a look around the House.  
An exciting week ahead next week with the revealing of our 
fish names and enrichment morning.  So watch this spaceó! 

 

A VERY WARM WELCOME BACK TO ALL 

The senior girls were 
very excited to see their 
new Common Rooms in 
School House.  On the 
Blue Landing there is 
now a large, shared 
main sitting room and 
three adjacent common 
rooms, one for each year 

group.  

There is also a Seniors' 
Office where a member 
of staff will be based to 
supervise the girls and 
be available to address 
any concerns on an 
ôOpen Doorõ basis.  

Pre-Prep and Lower Prep girls were also excited to 

show their families around their new classrooms.  



STRANDS  ISSUE 2 AUTUMN TERM  2016 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL    
 

Dear Parents 
 
Welcome back to the start of the new school year.  
We have been so fortunate with the beautiful    
summer weather to greet us, that one could almost   
forget itõs the Autumn Term.  We are extremely 
pleased to welcome 64 new students this term from 
all corners of the globe, which continues Moira 
Houseõs long tradition of diversity. 
 
There is a real buzz around the school, particularly 
as we now have our ponies living on Top Lawn!  The  
Equestrian Centre is now complete we are looking 
forward to commencing riding lessons.  
 
There have been many developments during the 
Summer holiday in getting our buildings ready for 
our new House system.  Boston House has undergone 
a major transformation on the first floor to open up 
space for the girls to have a lovely new common 
room. School House has been transformed for years 
9-11 with the addition of more common rooms and 
lockers and Dunn House now provides a cosy new 
home for Upper Prep girls, complete with goldfish!  
 

This Sunday is the New Parentsõ BBQ and I am sure 
you are all looking forward to meeting the staff and 
each other. The first week back finishes off with the 
Pyramid (House) Festival. It is great to see the girls 
from Reception to 13 all working together and 
building friendships. It is a great way to get the new 
girls settled in and a lovely start to the year.  
 
 
Finally, Sue Graham, who was my PA last year has 
now changed her role and is now our  Head of   
Communications and Alumnae.  I am pleased to  
welcome my new PA, Mrs Sarah King, who can be 
contacted at: sking@moirahouse.co.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mr James Sheridan  
Principal  

PARKING CONCERNS 

May we respectfully remind you that when droppoing off or 
collecting your daughters, could you please adhere to the 
Highway Code and not park on the double yellow lines or the 

zig-zag lines outside of Dunn House.   

These lines are for safety purposes and this is our main   
concern. When dropping off, please could you also ensure 
that your daughter alights on the same side of the road as 
the school, to avoid her having to cross the road, during such 

busy periods. 

Illegal parking outside of Boston House and Dunn House has 

already caused traffic congestion.  

Please remember to be considerate to our neighbours and 

other road users.                                         Thank you. 

NEW AND USED UNIFORM SALE 

Stevensons, our school uniform suppliers, will be in 

school for a sale this Saturday between 10amñ1pm in 

the JAC. 

The School second hand shop will also be open at the 

same time for you to browse through.   

If you have any items of uniform that you would like to 

MHA to sell for you, please label it and bring it to the 

school shop on Saturday. 

OPEN MORNING - SATURDAY 24 SEPTEMBER 2016 

A reminder that Open Morning takes place this term on    

Saturday 24 September 2016.  This is a normal school day for 

the girls, who should arrive for an 8.25am start. The day 

ends at 3.00pm. 

If you would like to attend and participate in a tour of the 

school, please contact our Admissions department for      

further details: admissions@moirahouse.co.uk  
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A MESSAGE FROM MRS VALLANTINE 

Welcome back to all the girls for a new term.  

Girls had the chance to meet with their personal tutors on 

Wednesday to arrange their weekly meetings. The personal 

tutor is your first point of contact for any queries you might 

have so please do not hesitate to contact them; they are 

best placed to help you as they are responsible for your 

daughterõs pastoral and academic development.  

I look forward to seeing you all over the next few days for 
the New Parents Barbeque and Parentsõ Information        

Evenings.             

Mrs Vallantine, Deputy Principal  

TALENTED TWINS 

During the summer holiday Sian & Carys Clarke from 

Year 8 competed at Canterbury Dance Festival,    

dancing a total of none solos each.  

Carys gained seven first places in Tap, Ballet, Greek,  

National, Character, Lyrical & Modern dances. Sian 

gained two first places, four second places and one 

third place.  

Carys also won a trophy for highest mark in the senior 

category age 11 -16+ for her Greek which was a great 

achievement as she was the youngest age, being 11. 

 
MUSICAL SUCCESS FOR 

JASMINE  

Jasmine Wright in Year 7 
has also been very busy  

during the summer holiday.  

She has received her 
piano results and we 
are delighted to       
announce that she has 
passed her Grade 3      
Piano exam, with     

Distinction.  

Well done, Jasmine.  



FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
 

Saturday 10 September   
10amñ1pm  Stevensons Uniform Sale in the JAC 
 
Sunday 11 September  
1pmñ2.30pm New Parentsõ Barbecue  

 
Monday 12 September  
4.15pm   Pre-Prep Parentsõ Information Evening,  
   Boston House 
 
Tuesday 13 September  
4.15pm  Lower Prep Parentsõ Information Evening, 
   Boston House 
 
Wednesday 14 September  
5.30pm  Upper Prep Parentsõ Information Evening, 
   Swann Hall 
 
Thursday 15 September  
5.30pm  Sixth Form Parentsõ Information Evening, 
   Boston House 
 
Friday 16 September  
5.30pm  Senior Parentsõ Information Evening, 
   Swann Hall 
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Get social with us... 

A MESSAGE FROM MR CRUM 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome all 

new parents to our wonderful community and I look 

forward to meeting as many of you as possible at the 

New Parents BBQ on Sunday.  Do please remember 

to reply via Moho Mail so that we can cater for    

everyone.  This event is one of many at the start of 

term serving to strengthen relationships, ensuring 

that our motto of òOther People Matteró is firmly 

embedded in everything we do.  I look forward to 

seeing some of you on Sunday. 

Mr Crum, Assistant Headteacher 

SUMMER SUCCESS FOR ALICE 

Alice Granea from Year 6 has also had a successful 

summer holiday. Alice has gained a distinction in her 

Grade 2 Ballet examination.  

She also had a small part in a production of "Jekyll 

and Hyde" at the Devonshire Park Theatre which she 

thoroughly enjoyed. This was a valuable learning  

opportunity for Alice and one which she is sure to 

repeat.  

https://www.facebook.com/moirahouse
https://twitter.com/moirahouse1875
https://www.youtube.com/user/moirahouseschool

